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Students and staff of our Year 3 and Year 5 cohorts have been hard at work being involved in NAPLAN last week. I know 
our students were well prepared as shown by the confidence they demonstrated throughout the week. This is a combined 
effort of the high quality of teaching past and present staff provide at Burrendah PS for a student from Kindergarten     
upwards.  I would also like to acknowledge staff and students across the school who were not involved in NAPLAN but 
provided a quiet environment for others particularly as a number of our classrooms are open planned. Thank you to     
parents for their support as we had an exceptional participation rate for both year levels for all tests. Results from this   
testing will be available late Term 3. Over the coming months Burrendah PS will be part of a trial for Online NAPLAN   
testing in 2018. We will be provided support in ensuring our technical requirements will meet our schools needs as well as 
selected staff participating in professional development. 
 
I would like to congratulate Mrs Kirsten Dicker who has accepted a permanent position at another school. Mrs Dicker    
provided Burrendah with a solid foundation implementing HASS into our curriculum program. We wish Mrs Dicker all the 
best in her future endeavours. 
 
Our school board has signed off the 2016 Annual Report. This report will be available on our website next week. Together 
with staff and school board input we have designed a new format for the report. Feedback from parents on both the     
content and the layout would be greatly appreciated. We are investigating opportunities to have the report translated into 
a number of languages to support our parents whose English is not their first language. 
 
We have two parent positions that have become vacant on the school 
board. One is for a casual vacancy until December, 2018 as a result of 
Mrs Serena Whisson stepping down from the board. The other is for a 
three year term as Mr Grant Gernhoefer three year term concludes this 
month. Mrs Whisson a founding member of the board has been instru-
mental in Burrendah flourishing as an Independent Public School. Grant 
Gernhoefer, who joined the board in 2014, capably  assisted with the 
establishment of our new business plan. I would like to thank both 
board members for their commitment to Burrendah PS. Nominations 
are due to the front office by Friday 2nd June. Please see within the 
newsletter for a copy of the nomination form. 
 
I would remind parents to use the footpaths when entering and exiting the school particularly from Castlereagh Close. The 
staff car park is not a safe or appropriate place for your child to be in at any time.  
 
Mrs Deb Taylor liaised with the P&C for the Motherôs Day  Morning Tea event in her role as Deputy Principal last Friday. I 
would like to acknowledge Deb Taylorôs excellent organisation to support P & C fundraising coordinators Nicole Phan and 
Tegan Randell for this event while I was at a preparation day for  attending Harvard, Boston in the July holidays. I heard 
that there were lots of mothers who attended the Motherôs Day Morning Tea and had the opportunity to listen to the Junior 
Choir. I hope all mothers had a great Motherôs Day. 
                                                                                      Janine Kinninment  

18th May 2017 



 

 

         News From The Science Lab  
 

 
 
Hopefully all Mumôs had a great Motherôs Day and      
enjoyed their little piece of science on their special day. 
Students had a lot of fun making the cards and gifts.  

 
 

 

 

We have had an interesting start on our Physical Sciences that involved using 
toys to investigate electrical energy and movement forces.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have gone looking for things that move in the playground and even 
looking beyond the school boundaries. 
 
Some of our senior students have been integrating their digital technology 
skills to use Scratch to demonstrate their understanding of Newtonôs Laws 
of motion. 
 

 
 
 
 
Other students have been testing Ipad coding 
apps to review the suitability for their year  
level.. 
 
Magnetism is an engaging topic for many   
students  

Sheryl Crouch  
Science Specialist 

http://www.burrendahps.wa.edu.au/index.html


 

 

Castlereagh Close  
 
The City of Canning is carrying out minor works on the footpath on Castlereagh Close.   
 
Parents may have noticed that there are dirt areas in the footpath next to cemented footpath; this is 
going to be landscaped.  The City of Canning has also designated the parking bays on the verge to 
be fifteen minute parking with signs erected to display the new parking restrictions .  
 
 Please note that these bays will be monitored and parking fines may be issued by the Council.   
  

Jenny Coleman Music Specialist  

Music Update  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Junior Choir: Congratulations to all members of the Junior Choir for singing so beautifully at the P & C Motherôs Day   
Morning Tea. Many mums have commented on how fantastic the choir sounded and I felt very proud of you all.  
 
The Junior Choir will be singing at this yearôs ñSing Festò on Friday 26th May at 12:45 at the Melville Civic Centre.  The  
permission slips and medical forms are due in at the end of this week and those who do not get their forms in on time will 
unfortunately not be allowed to go to this event. The children have been working hard preparing the 6 songs we need to 
learn for this festival. Parents are most welcome and encouraged to come along to watch and support our students singing 
at this event. 
 
The Senior Choir has now reached full capacity at 75 students and there is now a waiting list for students who want to join 
the choir. We have a huge amount of repertoire to learn and it is imperative that everyone is punctual and attends           
rehearsals each week. Those students who do not maintain a good attendance record will not be able to sing in the Massed 
Choir Festival on the 21st September and will lose their position in the choir. I hope everyone is practising their Massed 
Choir songs at home with the CD. 
 

At last weekôs faction assembly, some of the students from years 4, 5 & 6 performed a piece of music to the whole school 

called ñIpharadisi.ò The year 4 and some year 5 students performed on their recorders and some of the year 5 and 6        

students performed on the xylophones and djembes. Altogether this song sounded amazing! Well done to all of those stu-

dents involved. 

http://www.burrendahps.wa.edu.au/index.html


 

 

Mother's Day Morning Tea  

 Thank You from the P&C 
 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for the Motherôs Day morning tea. We hope you enjoyed yourselves as much as we 
did.  
 
The P&C wishes to extend appreciation to all the volunteers who helped make the Mother's Day stall and the Morning Tea 
such a huge success. Thank you to: 
 
Ă Everyone who helped craft such beautiful food and gifts for our children to purchase.  
Ă Volunteers who helped on the stall. 
Ă Donors to Share the Dignity. We received a significant donation of products that will help women in need.  
Ă 'Impulsive Fitness Personal Training' for providing the morning tea and donations towards our raffle prizes.  
Ă Our guest speaker Taryn (Taz) Priestly from Kidz ón Sport and the Fremantle Dockers. 
Ă Brooke and Jenny from 'Young Living' and Megan and Terryn from 'Arbonne' for setting up a stall for mums to sample 

their beauty and skin care products.  
Ă Mikka Lad for the stunning and delicious cake.  
Ă Ms Coleman and the Junior Choir for such a wonderful performance. 
 
We would appreciate any feedback to ensure another successful Motherôs Day event in 2018. Please email us on 
 fundraiser.burrendahpnc@gmail.com or drop off a letter to the P&C box at the front office.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Nicole Phan & Tegan Randell  
P&C Events and Fundraising Coordinators  

 

 

http://www.burrendahps.wa.edu.au/index.html
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